
      April 13, 2021 

On April 13, 2021, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting.  All council members and attorney Lynn Flederman were 
in attendance.  Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.  

Cheryl and Roger Greiner, owners of Pat’s Bulk Food on the square were in attendance to address issues with the Tyson Street closure.  Mrs. 
Greiner stated that the business needed to be aware of the start and end date of the Tyson Street paving project in order to prepare for 
deliveries as well as customer parking.  Mrs. Greiner also stated that there have been issues with customer parking due to the ongoing 
remodeling of the former Yellow Dog property.  Contractors have been parking in front of Pat’s Bulk Food, preventing customers from parking 
there.  Council president Roxanne Meyer assured the Greiners that Tyson street is the last paving project around the square, and that parking 
should not be an issue for their customers in the future.   

Steve Buffington was in attendance to request the closure of 1st North St for a spring Bicycle show April 24.  The council approved unanimously. 

Fire Chief Ben Sieverding reported 102 calls since the February meeting.  Chief Sieverding commended members of the VVFD for successfully 
evacuating 25 residents from Silver Memories nursing home during a recent episode where smoldering in the attic occurred.  The VVFD 
received a grant from the RSRF for $10,000 for the replacement of helmets, and $26,000 in donations. The department will need to replace self-
contained breathing apparatuses which will cost over $100,000.  Council member Josh Combs suggested including a letter with the monthly 
water bills requesting donations.   

Steve Scoggins was in attendance to request a police escort for the traveling Vietnam memorial wall on Tuesday, June 8. The council agreed 
that there was no issue with this. 

Superintendent Kevin Hensley reported that the little dump truck has been repaired and striping at the complex will be complete in a couple of 
weeks. 

Deputy Marshal Cody Buchanan gave an update on ordinance violations. 

The Bond Anticipation Notice ordinance was signed. 

The council unanimously approved the purchase of the Main Street property. 

Roxanne gave a Mainstreet update. 

The council voted unanimously to approve the quote for cameras.  The council also agreed unanimously to cut ties with the school regarding 
the SRO. 

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 8:17 pm.   

Attest:________________________ 

Kiersten B. Libby, Clerk-Treasurer                   _______________________________ 

Council President, Roxanne Meyer  

                                                                 
_______________________________ 

      Council Member, Josh Combs 

 

      _______________________________        

Council Member, Mike Daugherty  


